
 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 

Call to order 
A meeting of East Slope Back Country Horsemen was called to order by President Fred Fitzpatrick at Pondera 

County Courthouse EOC office at 7:00 P.M.  

Attendees 
Clete and Patsy Gregory, Ron and Debbie Ries, Bob Hermance, Zane Drishinski, Joe and Helen Suta, Bob and 

Juli Fleming and Fred Fitzpatrick. 

Approval of minutes 
The minutes of the May 10, 2018 meeting where approved as published in the newsletter. 

Treasures report 
The treasure report was given by Bob Hermance in the absence of treasurer LeAnn Hermance. Bills were called 

for and there were two bills presented one by Bob Hermance for $118.00 for the state board meeting mileage. 

And one from Helen Suta for the groceries for the Antelope Lake project and Chain saw certification. The 

treasures report and bills were approved for payment on a motion by Helen Suta and 2nd by Clete Gregory. 

Correspondence 
No correspondence was given 

Committee reports 
There were no committee reports given. 

Unfinished business 
The proposed gate project at Antelope Lake is on hold until FWP and BLM can get together and decide on the 

placement of the proposed gate. 

We discussed how we wanted to handle the chain saw certification at Gibson Dam and it was decided that the 

chapter would provide the meals for those that wanted to attend and that we would take the chapter tent 

along with the wood stove to make meal preparation easier and in case of rain. 

There was no other unfinished business. 

New business 
The next work project is July 14 and 15 at Swift Dam as we have been unable to get a hold of Ian and discuss 

the culvert on the North Fork of Birch Creek Trail it was decided no matter if we get in touch with Ian or not 

we will either work on that trail or the washouts on the trail behind the reservoir and Helen Suta agreed to do 

the cooking for the work project and we will be camping at the campground.  

The next item was the poker ride and posters for the August 5th poker ride at Swift Dam and it was decide that 

we would keep the poster and food prices the same and change the date for the new posters. Zane said he 

would be available to do the live auction at the end of the poker ride and Ron said he should be okay to cook 

the burgers.  
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Members were reminded to start asking for door prizes and auction items for the poker ride. 

We had one new membership that was approved at the meeting. 

Our next Regular Meeting will be held on July 12th at the Pondera County Court House EOC Office at 7:00 P.M. 

There being no other new business the meeting was adjourned. 

Announcements 
The next meeting is February 17, 2018. 

LeAnn Hermance by Fred   

Secretary  Date of approval 
 


